


 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
 

PROPOSED SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE FISCAL YEAR (FY) 2016 
HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT ACTION PLAN OF THE CITY OF 

ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 
 
 
City of Annapolis 
Department of Planning and Zoning 
Community Development Division 
145 Gorman Street 3rd floor 
Annapolis, MD 21401  
410-263-7961 
 
The City of Annapolis is amending its FY 2016 Action Plan by allocating approximately 
$136,000 in Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds from program income 
to provide additional funds following activities: 
 
Stanton Center Facilities Rehabilitation - $35,000.00 
Light House Shelter Permanent Supportive Housing - $30,000.00 
Program Administration - $49,530.00 
Blessed In Tech: $1,037 
Center of Help: $5,444 
Light House Shelter: $3,370  
OIC: $4,666 
Restoration Community Dev. Corp: $2,748 
Samaritan House: $2,072 
 
 This change in use of these funds requires a substantial amendment to the City’s FY 
2016 Housing and Community Development Action Plan. This Plan governs the City’s 
use of its federal community development and housing funds. 
 
The amendment to the FY 2016 Action Plan is available for review and comment by the 
public from December 21, 2015 to January 20, 2016 at the Community Development 
Office (third floor), Planning and Zoning Department, 145 Gorman Street, Annapolis, 
MD 21401 and on the City’s web site http://annapolis.gov. Copies of the Amendment 
will be made available in a form accessible to persons with disabilities upon request. 
Information on these programs is advertised through the Radio Reading Service of 
Maryland. Should a large print copy of this public notice be required, please call the 
Community Development Division at the above number. Hearing impaired persons 
should call 711 Maryland Relay should they wish to call the above offices. 


